New Holland Village Board Meeting
January 10, 2018
6:30 p.m.
Public Forum:
None
Roll call:

Leigh Ann Altman, Karol Blaum, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Andy
Evers.  Treasurer, Karl Bloomquist, Mayor Danny Dean and Clerk Annie Coers
Secretary’s Report:
Minutes from December 2017 meeting were read.  Scott Kuhlman made motion to approve and Leigh Ann second the motion.  Roll call taken all present voted yes. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Current bills reviewed and discussed for General and Water Fund.  Motion to approve paying bills made by Andy Evers and Leigh Ann Altman seconds. Roll call taken all present voted yes.
Old Business
Wells/pumps: Mike Burris with CMT came to discuss initial engineering fees.  The project is estimated to be around $28,000.  This can be included with the entire cost of the project with Rural Development.  
Mike and Kim Albers have talked about the well houses and some of the main work that will need to be done.  Mike asks if the Village Board would like to meet with them to discuss further.  Danny will meet with them before next Village Board Meeting in February. 
By the next meeting Mike hopes to have a good estimate of the total cost.  He will also have a schedule showing the timeline of events for the whole process.
Danny mentions he hasn’t received any feedback on the maintenance needed on the tower.
Rural Development will take the project and look at each area of the water/well/pump system and determine the needs.
Mike will also have a representative from Sensus to give us information at next meeting regarding the meter system.
James Meece with Rural Community Assistance Program came to present the rate study.  The rate analysis was based on data from the years of 2012 thru 2016 and used the averages from the totals of each.   The study has the rate broken down into two different categories - fixed and variable rates.
   
Danny mentions that honestly our rates are lower than most communities.  Our rates have been this low for several years and we have not been able to keep up funding for any repairs or maintenance.  The hope is to gain more with the new system, have better quality water and be able to keep funds available.
New Business
Stoney’s Liquor
License Reimbursement:
Dave Stevens requested partial reimbursement of liquor license.  Based on our Attorney Bate’s recommendation the liquor license will not be reimbursed.  Their closure was at no fault of the Village of New Holland. 
Resignation of
Norma Juhl:
Norma is no longer going to clean the Community Center and has turned in her keys to the building.  She is not in good health at this time. 
Village Credit Card:
Clerk Coers asks permission for Karl Bloomquist to apply for a Village credit card to be used for any out of pocket expenses for the Village.  Mainly for postage when water bills are sent out quarterly and any paper, ink or office supplies.   
The Board agrees to have the card set up with a $1000.00 limit.
Steve Andersen makes a motion to apply for the credit card and Karol Blaum seconds the motion.  Roll call taken and all present voted yes.
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Leigh Ann Altman and Scott Kuhlman seconds the motion.
Minutes prepared by Clerk Coers
